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Dear Mr Lord,   
 
Thank you for your letter of 9 November to my predecessor regarding the VAT treatment 
of taxis that are wheelchair accessible vehicles (WAVs) and electric vehicle (EV) charging, 
as well as the removal of the plug-in taxi grant. Your letter has been passed to me as the 
new Financial Secretary to the Treasury.   
 
I would like to begin by noting that, as you will be aware, VAT is a broad-based tax on 
consumption and the 20 per cent standard rate applies to most goods and services. 
While there are exceptions to the standard rate, these have always been limited by both 
legal and fiscal considerations. It is important to note that VAT is the UK’s third largest 
tax and is forecast to raise £173 billion in 2023/24, helping to fund key spending 
priorities. As you will know, any reduction in tax paid is a reduction in the money 
available to support important public services, including the NHS, education and defence.  
 
In response to your first point on the VAT treatment on WAVs – a zero rate of VAT is 
maintained when a WAV is purchased by a disabled person for their personal use, or by a 
charity that will make the vehicle available to disabled people. Although, as you note, 
taxis provide transportation services to disabled customers, they are not charities and not 
all their customers are wheelchair users. Therefore, this VAT relief does not extend to taxis 
that are WAVs. It is worth noting, however, that if a taxi driver is VAT registered, they are 
eligible to reclaim the VAT paid on their vehicle.     
 
Turning to your second point regarding the VAT treatment of EV charging – in 
recognition of the fact that families should not have to bear all the VAT costs they incur 
to meet their needs, the supply of energy for domestic use attracts the reduced rate of 
VAT (5 per cent). Whilst this relief was not designed or introduced for charging EVs at 
home, it applies for all uses of domestic energy, as it is not easy for energy companies to 
distinguish between electricity used to charge an EV and electricity used for general 
domestic purposes.  
 
 






